Inquiry into Poverty

Information from the Salvation Army Noosa Shire Accommodation Service

Our service provides short term, supported accommodation for families in crisis and has been in operation since May 1987. In 1987 the Service comprised of one house with accommodation for two families, since that time our service has grown to accommodate eight families in individual accommodation. Our philosophy is to treat individuals as equal, recognising their capacity to make decisions and choices for their own lives.  We support them with the help of a case plan in obtaining their goals.

The aim is for families to move out into independent living.  

We accommodate approximately 40-50 families per year; this usually equals over 100 children. Department of Families fund us for 1.75 workers.

The number of families needing crisis accommodation has escalated in the last few years. There are a number of reasons for this including; 

families that owe money to the Department of Housing for previous Bond Loans, being named on the Tenancy Information Centre Australia data base black list for housing, family breakdowns, domestic violence, financial difficulty leading to eviction, increase in drugs/ alcohol & gambling, psychiatric illness. 

More recently the escalation of rents leading to lack of affordable housing.

Last year we received phone calls from families needing crisis accommodation, these calls equalled 1,900 total family members. We also received calls from people outside our target group this means couples or single people without children this figure was 176 people.

We usually have an influx of calls just before school holiday time, when families have been living in temporary accommodation and they are asked to leave due to the rent increasing for the holiday period. Without a home it is difficult for people to access employment and for children to attend regular schooling.  

More recently we have had a number of requests from the hospital. It seems a lot of families are living in tents, caravan parks or sheds and when the female has a baby or twins the hospital are reluctant to release the infants into the inappropriate accommodation. 

We are also finding we are housing a large proportion of couples. It seems there are refuges for women and children, but very little for couples with children. We are the only accommodation service between Nambour and Gympie and the services there are predominantly for women and children. 

At present we have 19 forms filled in with details of families wanting crisis accommodation. People insist on being placed on a wait list because they cannot see an end to their homelessness. Without a home and some kind of support, it is difficult for families break the pattern of homelessness.   

